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Wilson High School 

1151 SW Vermont St, Portland 97239 
Office: (503) 916-5280; Attendance (503) 916-5294 

Visit our website, like us on Facebook, follow Principal Chatard on Twitter 
For pdf archives of the Bulletin go to http://www.pps.net/Page/10118 

The Daily Bulletin is an excellent resource for students, parents, staff, and the community to stay informed 
about events and activities at Wilson.  Email Valeurie Friedman (vfriedman@pps.net) to submit news and 

events. Items received before noon will appear in the Bulletin for the following day. Thanks for reading! 

Friday, September 15, 2017
B/Tutor Time, Periods 5–8

COLLEGE VISITS AT WILSON
Sign up for college visits in Naviance and don’t forget to print out the confirmation 
page to give to your teacher. To log into Naviance, go to the Wilson website and 
click on Naviance under Quick Links.  Log in to your account. Go to the college tab 
to see a list of all colleges that are signed up to come so far. Colleges are still signing 
up, so keep checking back. Click on the specific college to sign up for the visit. If 
you don’t know your login come in to the counseling office. College visits are in 
Room 150 unless otherwise specified. 

SCHEDULE FOR
SEPTEMBER 11 - 15

SCHEDULE FOR
SEPTEMBER 11 - 15

Monday, September 11: B
Tuesday, September 12: A
Wednesday, September 13: B
Thursday, September 14: A/Tutor Time
Friday, September 15: B/Tutor Time

Monday, September 18: A
Tuesday, September 19: B
Wednesday, September 20: A/Tutor Time
Thursday, September 21: B/Assembly
Friday, September 22: A

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
https://connection.naviance.com/family-connection/auth/login/?hsid=wilsonor


        
The University of Alabama: Friday, September 15, 9:40am     
Western Oregon University: Friday, September 15,10:40am    

ATHLETICS
❋Sign up to work the Boosters concession stand at the home games marked below, 
help Boosters support Wilson student activities! Go to the link to sign up: http://
vols.pt/zLYCmC. ❋

Friday, September 15 
❋Football vs Madison: Varsity at 7:00pm; gates open at 6:00pm❋ 
Men’s Soccer @ Lincoln: JV2 at 4:15pm at Delta Park; early release at 2:30pm, bus 

departs at 2:45pm 
Women’s Soccer @ Jesuit: JV2 at 4:00pm; early release at 2:45pm, bus departs at 

3:00pm 

Saturday, September 16 
Cross Country at Lane Community College: Buses depart at 8:30am 
Women’s Volleyball: Varsity @ Lakeridge; bus departs at 7:00am 
Women’s Volleyball: JV @ Hillsboro; bus departs at 6:45am 
Women’s Volleyball: JV2 @ Mountainside; bus departs at 6:45am 

EVENTS

Friday, September 15 
WHS Drama/SouthWest StageWorks: (SW)2 Improv Team Auditions, Room 
108 During Tutor Time 
Have a Great Time with Fast Paced Improv Comedy! Nothing to prep for this 
audition. Find a partner for a duo audition, or pair up at the audition. 

http://vols.pt/zLYCmC
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC


Football Home Game vs. Madison at 7pm, Gates Open at 6pm 

NEWS
Students and staff, did you do something really special this summer that Bulletin 
readers should know about? Email vfriedman@pps.net with details.   

New: Wilson Senior Earns Eagle Status
This summer William Broberg earned the Eagle Scout Award, the highest honor 
awarded by Boy Scouts of America. William’s award represents years of hiking, 
camping, merit badge training, and a capped by a large community service project 
refurbishing a gazebo and trail near Rose Schnitzer manor organized and led by 
William. Well done, William! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Message from the Principal
Enrollment is up, course sections are being added. Read the whole message from 
Principal Brian Chatard to learn more. 

Save the Date(s):
Friday, September 22: Wilson Football, Homecoming Game vs. Cleveland 
Saturday, September 23: Homecoming Dance 

New: School Photos Are Here!
Come pick them up in the main office from 7:30am-4pm, or at Back-to-School 
Night. 

mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/domain/2738


New: Students for Environmental Action Club Meets Fridays 
at Lunch in Room 241
SEA, the environmental awareness club at Wilson, maintains the school garden 
year-round, distributing the vegetables to club members or Neighborhood House in 
Multnomah Village and holding potlucks with garden produce. During the school 
year, they collect the bottles from around the school campus and recycle them 
monthly. Any student who would like to experience working in the garden, is 
interested in learning about caring for the natural environment, and who enjoys 
good food is welcome in the club.   

New: French Culture Club, First Meeting on Monday, 
September 18, at Lunch in Room 224
Anyone can join; no French is necessary.  Watch films, eat, and learn about other 
aspects of French culture.  Stop by the meeting in Ms. Walker’s room if you're 
interested. 

Back-to-School Night, Monday, September 18, Schedule of 
Events
5:30pm: Booster Club Pizza Dinner 
It’s hard to hear the teacher when your stomach is GROWLING! Make sure to start 
with the Trojan Boosters and our annual Pizza Dinner Fundraiser before Back-to-
School night! Dinner will be available at 5:30pm on the front patio by the main 
entrance. Make sure to leave time to eat with us before the program starts at 
6:30pm! The teachers will thank you! P.S. we could use a few more volunteers to 
help out with this event! Here is the link to sign up for this and other Booster 
volunteer opportunities: http://signup.com/go/VJ19f3. 
5:30-6:30pm: Annual TAG Meeting, Wilson Library 
For parents of students in the Talented and Gifted program. Find TAG Nomination 
forms in several languages at https://www.pps.net/Page/1546.  
5:40-6:25pm: Wilson Jazz Band 
Enjoy some music on the Wilson patio with your dinner! 
6:30-8:45pm: Back-to-School Night  

http://signup.com/go/VJ19f3
https://www.pps.net/Page/1546


Please join us for Back-to-School Night. Learn more about Wilson and visit your 
student's classrooms to hear important information about expectations, policies, 
and curriculum from their teachers.  The program for the evening will begin at 
6:30pm in the Auditorium with a welcome presentation by WAVE (WHS Advanced 
Vocal Ensemble) and Principal Brian Chatard.  You will then have an opportunity 
to meet with your student’s teachers in their classrooms. Counselors will be 
available in the hall across from the Main Office after the presentation in the 
Auditorium. 
  
After the presentation in the Auditorium, Period 1 will begin promptly at 6:50pm. 
Each period will be ten minutes in length, with a five-minute passing time to get to 
the next class.  

You will need your student(s) course schedule(s) in order to visit all their 
classrooms! We will not be printing out students’ schedules this year, so be sure 
to gather that information before you come. Here are some ways you can do that: 

• Have your student write down their schedule, take a picture of their schedule,  or 
fill out the form at www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
1484/Back_To_School_Night_2017.pdf. 

• Consult Synergy ParentVue on your computer or mobile device (Android and 
iOS versions are available for free download).  Email Sara Mattheisen at 
smatthei@pps.net if you don't yet have a username and password.  

Get Help with Financial Assistance Applications, Drop off Donations at Back-
to-School Night 
Wilson’s Social Worker, Maureen Brennan, will be at Wilson’s Back to School Night 
to assist families with applications for Free/Reduced Lunches and collect donations 
of needed items: school supplies, back packs, and canned goods (peanut butter, 
canned soups, chili, pork and beans, ravioli, tuna). 

New: Childcare Available 

https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Back_To_School_Night_2017.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Back_To_School_Night_2017.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Back_To_School_Night_2017.pdf
https://www.pps.net/Page/2341
mailto:smatthei@pps.net


Do you need childcare on Back to School Night? We have WHS Students trained in 
childcare ready to provide care. To sign up for childcare we will need you to register 
here: http://signup.com/go/sKZGbQf. Childcare will be provided from 
6:15-8:50pm. 

Chaperones Needed for Homecoming Dance, September 23
To all of the adults in the Wilson Community: Leadership is in need of chaperones 
for the homecoming dance in the Wilson Gym from 8-10pm on September 23. If 
you are interested in getting involved, please contact our activities director, Morgan 
McFadden (mmcfadden@pps.net), for more details in addition to filling out a 
background check online (https://apps.pps.net/volunteermanagement/) as it is 
required in order to volunteer with PPS. Thank you for your continued dedication 
to Wilson, and we hope to see you there! 

Wilson Club Registration & Advisor Meetings
Club registration for 2017-18 is now open. New and returning clubs must register 
online by Friday, September 22, at 3:15pm: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
1UUJCd9spfm12StWx4UvsOuDPvJWwhjNXLgntmUKgffQ/edit. Every 
registered club will have a table and a sign at the Club Fair on September 28 during 
Tutor Time. Clubs are encouraged to have representation at their table so that they 
can recruit new students and answer questions.  
  
Club Advisors, plan to attend one of two Activity/Athletic Club Advisor meetings 
in Room 118 on either Wednesday, September 13, 3:30-4:00 or Wednesday, 
September 20, 9:40-10:10 (Tutor Time). Attend one of these meetings to learn the 
rules and how-to’s of club finance/fundraising, supervision, field trips, etc., and get 
answers to any questions you may have.  Contact Ms. McFadden, Activities 
Director (mmcfadden@pps.net), or Vice Principal Breaker (Room 139, 
jbreaker@pps.net) if you need more information. 

http://signup.com/go/sKZGbQf
mailto:mmcfadden@pps.net
https://apps.pps.net/volunteermanagement/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1UUJCd9spfm12StWx4UvsOuDPvJWwhjNXLgntmUKgffQ/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1UUJCd9spfm12StWx4UvsOuDPvJWwhjNXLgntmUKgffQ/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1UUJCd9spfm12StWx4UvsOuDPvJWwhjNXLgntmUKgffQ/edit
mailto:mmcfadden@pps.net
mailto:jbreaker@pps.net


Yearbooks: Make Sure You Get Yours!
Last year we sold out of yearbooks due to a large amount of sales on the days 
following the release of the book. This year, in order to ensure that we order enough 
books for everyone who wants to purchase one, we highly encourage you to order a 
yearbook in September. As an incentive beyond the reduced cost of buying a book 
before Winter Break, everyone who orders a yearbook before October will be 
entered to win a 32-ounce Hydro Flask. There will be one winner in each grade. The 
yearbook staff is super excited for you all to see what they have coming for the 
2017-2018 school year's yearbook. Purchased yearbooks in the Bookkeeper’s office 
in the main office, or online at schoolpay.com. 

News from the College & Career Center
Hey Seniors!  
The college and financial aid season has begun! You should be narrowing down 
your list of schools, entering them into Naviance, and then beginning your 
applications. Here are some events hosted by the Wilson College & Career Center 
to help you: 

Letter of Recommendation Lunches, in Room 149 at lunchtime on Tuesday, 
September 12, and Wednesday, September 27: You are required to attend one of 
these workshops before requesting letters of rec. If you attended one last spring, you 
do not need to attend again! 
College Information and Financial Aid Night in the cafeteria on Tuesday, 
September 26, at 7pm: Find out how to apply for financial aid and learn all you 
need to know when the FAFSA application opens up on October 1. Wilson 
counselors will also cover the college application process and timelines for the year.  

The College and Career Center will also host Essay Writing Workshops—stay 
tuned for times and dates. If you are already working on essays, please come by the 
CCC now in room 149 for help! 

Share Your Career with Wilson Students 

https://www.schoolpay.com/


As we approach the new school year, Wilson’s College & Career Center needs your 
help connecting students to career exploration activities. Career Exploration is so 
important for students to connect learning in classrooms to the world of work. We 
are looking for parents, friends, neighbors of Wilson families who could dedicate 
time to share their professional journey. Students would love to hear what path you 
took from high school to where you are now. Throughout the year, we will host 
guest speakers, mock and informational interviews, and Job Shadows. Contact 
Career Coordinator Kate Morgan (kmorgan@pps.net) with any questions. 

To volunteer, go to www.pps.net/Page/10952 and  specify Wilson as your school of 
choice. Thank you for your interest in sharing your professional journey with 
Wilson High School Students! 

News from the Wilson Library 
Oregon Battle of the Books: Do you want to learn more about Oregon Battle of the 
Books (OBOB)? Are you interested in participating this year?  Did you do OBOB in 
the past and want to represent OBOB at the Wilson Club Fair?  Come to a brief 
meeting on Thursday, September 21, at lunch in the library. Can’t make the 
meeting? See Ms. Lanzas in the library for more information. 

Multnomah County Library Summer Reading Partners withWilson High School 
Library: Did you finish the Multnomah County Library Summer Reading 
 Program?  See Ms. Lanzas  in the library by Friday, September 22, to enter a 
drawing for a $35 or $15 book store gift card.  We will hold the drawing on 
September 25 during the first five minutes of lunch. 

Rotary Youth Exchange, Two Host Families Needed
Learn about another culture by hosting an exchange student for 3.5 months. Rotary 
exchange students are hosted by three families during the school year. This year, a 
male student from Brazil attending Wilson High School needs two additional 
families to fill out his exchange: after Thanksgiving until Spring Break, Spring Break 
until the end of school year. Please contact Delanie Delimont 

http://kmorgan@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/10952


(delaniedelimont@gmail.com; 503-246-5009) with any questions or family 
referrals. 

Volunteer at the PTA Clothing Center, Marshall High School, 
Monday, September 25
The PTA Clothing Center at Marshall High School is staffed on a rotating basis by 
volunteers from each school in the Portland Council PTA. September 25 is Wilson’s 
day—please sign up!  Volunteering at the center is fun and a great way to help out 
kids and families from around the city. Sign-up at www.signupgenius.com/go/
20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson. The PTA Clothing Center also also has a website 
explaining their services if you would like more 
information (www.portlandcouncilpta.org/pta-clothing-center.html). If you have 
any questions, contact Sandy at san_hh@yahoo.com. Thank YOU!  

Senior College Info & Financial Aid Night, September 26, 
Wilson Cafeteria, 7pm
Seniors, Jennifer Satalino of ECMC will be discussing all of the aspects of financial 
aid and how to apply so you will be prepared when the FAFSA application opens on 
October 1, 2017.  Wilson counselors will also cover the college application process 
and timelines for the year.  See you there! 

Students in grades 9-11 will have a separate College Night geared specially toward 
them in the spring. 

Welcome New Students!
Are you a Sophomore, Junior, or Senior new to Wilson High School? If so, please 
join us for the New Student Club on Thursdays at lunchtime in Room 227. 
Sponsored by Wilson’s Peer Counselors, you'll meet new people and get answers to 
any questions you might have about all things Wilson! See you there. 

Date Change for Wilson AVID BBQ
Who: AVID students and their families 

mailto:delaniedelimont@gmail.com
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0F4DA9A82BA6FF2-wilson
http://www.portlandcouncilpta.org/pta-clothing-center.html
mailto:san_hh@yahoo.com


When: October 5th from 5:30-7pm 
Where: foyer and room 145 
Bring: side dish or dessert to share 
We will be providing paper products, bottled water, and pizza. 

We look forward to kicking off the year, talking AVID details and events for the 
year, and connecting as an AVID Family! Questions?  email Megan 
Jackson: mjackson1@pps.net. 

Support Wilson Leadership at Chipotle, October 6
Come into your local Chipotle at 9120 SW Hall Blvd. Suite D across from 
Washington Square Mall on Friday, October 6, between 5-9 pm.  Bring in the flyer, 
show a picture of the flyer on your smartphone, or tell the cashier you’re supporting 
the cause to make sure that 50% of the proceeds will be donated to Wilson High 
School Leadership. The money will go towards planning school events such as 
dances, assemblies, home games, etc. Thank you for supporting Leadership, hope to 
see you there! 

Opportunity for Juniors and Seniors
Are you a Junior or Senior who likes working with kids or has interest in becoming 
a teacher? If yes, we have opportunities for you!  

Rieke Elementary is looking for student interns to help out in classrooms. Get a 
chance to work one-on-one with elementary school students, assist teachers, and 
gain community service hours. Internships are available during first, fourth, and 
eighth periods. 

Community Mentor: Are you reliable, a good role model, someone who wants to 
make a positive difference at Wilson? Then Community Mentor is for you!! 
Community Mentor is an opportunity for Juniors and Seniors to mentor Freshmen 
in their community classes. This is a great class for students who want to help their 
peers achieve success in ninth grade. Current openings in all class periods.  

mailto:mjackson1@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/WHS%20Chipotle%20Fundraiser.pdf


Both opportunities are a good way to start building your resume and college 
applications. If you’re interested in becoming an intern or mentor please sign up 
with your counselor today.  

Calling for School Supplies and Non-Perishable Food
Wilson’s on-staff social worker, Maureen Brennan, wants you to know about two 
new ways you can help support Wilson students: 

Donate backpacks and non-perishable proteins to the “Take Food Home in a 
Back Pack” program. We have students and families that will benefit from 
supplemental foods added to their pantries. Students in need will receive backpacks 
of food that can be returned and replenished. The first priorities are backpacks (new 
or lightly used) and non-perishable proteins: peanut butter, canned soups, chili, 
pork and beans, ravioli, tuna. 
  
Donate to our school supply drive: students are in need of binders, college-ruled 
paper, composition books, pens, pencils, calculators, notebooks, markers and 
sturdy back packs. 
  
Want to make it easy? Donate Fred Meyer gift cards and Maureen will do the 
shopping for the most-needed items. 
  
Drop off donations at Maureen’s office in room 146 next to the nurse, or contact her 
(mbrennan@pps.net; 503 916-5280) to make alternate arrangements. 
  
On behalf of the students and families, thank you! 

Seniors and Parents of Seniors! 
Planning has begun for Grad Night 2018! You do not want to miss out on this great 
event and we want 100% participation. Scholarships available, look for applications 
in the main office. All information about Grad Night 2018, including the forms to 

mailto:mbrennan@pps.net


sign up, can be found at www.pps.net/domain/792 and in the main office. All 
students must register to attend. 

PTA Grad Night 2018 begins right after Commencement on June 6 and includes a 
Class of 2018 t-shirt for all participants. Busses will take grads directly from 
Commencement  to a secret location and will return grads to Wilson High School 
by 6:00am the following morning. The celebration is a wonderful night of fun 
activities, prizes, great food, and memories our students will treasure for years to 
come.   

Save Money, Register Early!  
Until October 1, 2017: $95. Register by October 1 and receive a raffle ticket to win 
two tickets to iFly! 
After October 1, 2017: $100.00 
After February 2, 2018: $125.00 

To register, complete the Permission to Attend/Payment, Medical Release, Facility 
Waiver and Parent Volunteer forms. Then attach your payment (checks may be 
made out to “WHS PTA Grad Night”) and mail to WHS PTA Grad Night 2018 
Committee, 1151 SW Vermont Street, Portland, OR 97219, or place your check in 
the locked Grad Night box on the counter in the main office. We would love to have 
all registrations in by January 31, 2018. 

Creativity Next, Wilson High School Auditorium, September 
30, 1-3:15pm
Sponsored by Wilson Area Arts Council (WAAC). 
Middle and high school students and their families across greater Portland are 
invited to come hear inspiring talks given by impressive speakers and leave with 
new insights and “aha” moments. Purchase tickets and learn more at 
creativitynext.com. 

http://www.pps.net/domain/792
http://creativitynext.com


Scrip, An Easy Way to Support Wilson PTA
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program 
works with local and national vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, 
restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper on Monday, 
pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  
or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for 
more information or to place an order. Download order forms here.  

CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 
school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
DomainID=162 to find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 

mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/787/Personal_Order_Form_Aug_2017.pdf
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  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (https://www.pps.net/Page/3714) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! For text alerts on financial aid and college resources, text COLLEGE to 
44044! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

https://www.pps.net/Page/3714
http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com


Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.pilathletics.com 

Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to https://www.pps.net/
domain/805. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 
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